MESSENGER

VERNON JUNIOR HIGH Thursday, November 12, 1970



Julie Shultz

is hard at work on her project in art class. She is working on a pen and ink drawing.

THE PINS ARE COMING!

Calender Of Events

SECOND QUARTER SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Nov. 9--Seventh Grade Science Club

meeting 3:20 p.m.
Nov. 10--Vocal Music Club meeting
3:20 p.m.; Staff meeting 7:45 a.m.;
PTA potluck 6:15 p.m.
Nov. 11--Report cards go home.
Nov. 12--Assembly Program 10:35 a.m.;
Athletic Club Meeting 8:00 a.m.; Library

Club meeting 3:15 p.m. Nov. 13--Wrestling Vinton here 4:00 p.m. A GRA meeting was next Tuesday, Nov. 19--Dramatics Club meeting 3:15

27, at 8:00 a.m. Some of the topics discussed were the free swim at the Y.M.C. p.m.; Wrestling Anamosa there 4:00 p.m. Nov. 24--Wrestling Monticello there

4:00 p.m. Nov. 26-27--Thanksgiving vacation. Dec. 1 -- Student Council meeting 11:55

Dec. 3--Wrestling Manchester there

Dec. 4--Seventh grade GRA meeting

3:20 p.m.
Dec. 7--Eighth grade Science Club meeting 3:20 p.m.
Dec. 9--Staff meeting.
Dec. 10--Athletic Club meeting 8:00 a.m.; Library Club meeting 3:20 p.m.; Wrestling Prairie here 4:00 p.m. Dec. 11--Eighth grade GRA meeting

3:15 p.m.
Dec. 14--Seventh grade Science Club

meeting 3:15 p.m. Dec. 15--Christmas Musical 7:30 p.m. Dec. 17--Dramatics Club meeting 3:15 Dec. 17--Dramatics Club meeting 3:15 The members of the girls glee club sing p.m.; Wrestling Linn-Mar there 4:00 p.m. out on Thursdays, all 87 of them. Officers Dec. 21--Wrestling Anamosa here 4:00

Dec. 22--GRA meeting 7:45 a.m.; Christmas Dance 3:30 p.m.

Dec. 24-Jan. 3--Christmas Vacation Jan. 4--Eighth grade Science Club 3:15

Jan. 5--Student Council meeting 11:55

Jan. 11 -- Seventh grade Science Club

meeting 3:15 p.m.

Jan. 12--Staff meeting 7:45 a.m.; Vocal
Music Club meeting 3:15 p.m.; PTA "Fun

Night" 7:15 p.m.

Jan. 14--Athletic Club meeting 8:00

a.m.; Library Club meeting 3:15 p.m.; Seventh grade basketball Monticello here 4:00 p.m.; Eighth grade basketball Monticello there 4:00 p.m. Jan. 19--Seventh grade basketball Tip-

ton there 4:00 p.m.; Eighth grade basketball Tipton here 4:00 p.m. Jan. 20--Dramatics Club meeting 3:15

Jan.21 -- Seventh grade play presented for

students. Jan. 23 -- Seventh grade play presented

for parents 7:30 p.m.

Jan. 26--GRA meeting 7:45 a.m. Jan. 28--Seventh grade basketball Anamosa here 4:00 p.m.; Eight grade basketball Anamosa there 4:00 p.m.; End first semester.

GRA Girls

The Girls Recreation Association has just successfully completed about five weeks of 8th grade softball and 7th grade flag football intramurals. The following is a list of the 8th grade homerooms that placed and the girls that will receive ribbons at the end of the year for softball. First place the end of the year for softball: First place went to rooms 307 and 311 with Linda Allen, April Sorensen, Sheryl Walker, and Kim Skilling playing most of their games; Sec-one place, room 302, with Karen Folkers, Beth Mosk, Discoula Beth Mork, Diane Morrow, and Claudia Schorle. Rooms 119 and 129 took third place with Christy Boots, Sindie Bruring, place with Christy Boots, Sindie Bruring, Joan Bunting, Sheryl Campbell, and Ji Il Christensen playing whenever possible. Darlene Collins, Brenda Hicks, Denise Hunt, and Dale Johnson, all from room 125, got fourth place. In rooms 115 and 306 were Marianne McCue, Valerie Paul, Jane Risk, and Debbie Wood getting fifth place. The sixth place winners from 210 were Connie Henry, Nat Kleis, Paige Klingler, and Wendy Marshall. The 7th grade flag football stars were

The 7th grade flag football stars were from room 206 with Laurie Johnson, Barb Miller, Tierney Oakley, Cindy Oxley, Denise Ransier, Kathy Rutan, Pat Swearingen, and Patti Tharp playing. Second place winners were Barb Hemmingsen, Chris Horner, Shelly Jacobs, Ann Jacoby, Laurie Rich, and Wendy Wolmutt with room 309. Room 308 won third place with teamwork from Joan Blommers, Jeri Brekke, Sharon Bullock, and Natalie Jackson. Fourth place went to Dixie Miller and Julie Tietjen from room 120. The girls from room 110 came in fifth; the team consisted of Ronda Salven, Cheryl Joice, Micki Mead, Annette Cox, Terri McKern, Mar-sha Milbach, Room 207 came in sixth with Becky Henderson, Janet McCalmant, Missy McGowan, and Joyce Wells as team members.

GRA will now be starting ping-pong and square dancing. Then sometime in Nov-ember a dance clinic will be held at Manchester featuring folk dancing, modern

dancing, and square dancing.
A GRA meeting was held Tuesday, Oct. A. for all GRA members, the Halloween dance, pep club, and many other subjects.
Mrs. Moore would also like to remind

girls that you need not be a member of GRA in order to participate in any after school activities. Any girl is invited to

Vocal & Choir Groups Meeting

There are four vocal groups meeting at C. B. Vernon Junior High this year.

The honor choir has 51 members. Officers are Ken York, President, and Gary Fickel, secretary. They rehearse on Tuesdays.

The 77 members of the seventh grade

mixed chorus meet on Wednesdays. Their officers are Pat Swearingen, president, and Brian Bennett, secretary.

are Connie Power, president, and Sharon Bullock, secretary.

With only 21 members in the boys glee club it was not thought necessary to elect officers. (Come on, boys! We all know you sing beautifully! Lend your support!) They meet on Fridays.

Mrs. Bures says the choirs are off to a very good start but they still need a lot of work. She is very pleased with the res-

Will Give Concert

The junior high school band is presently working on the music for the annual Christmas Music Concert to be presented jointly with the vocal music department on December 15.

Mr. Steadman Comments

Mr. Steadman, student council advisor, was recently asked to comment on the council activities. He replied that they are considering what activities might take place during the school year. However, at the present time their main activity is preparing for the talent show which is scheduled for Wednesday, November 25. A number of acts are preparing to audition for this talent show.

Science Club

SEVENTH GRADE SCIENCE CLUB

The seventh grade science club members held a meeting on October 19 at which time they stained parts of onion skin cells. The next meeting was scheduled for November 9. At this meeting the members stained monocot and dicot stems.

EIGHTH GRADE SCIENCE CLUB

work on their projects.

Library Club

On October 14, the sales committee met and held a brief meeting. This committee net consisted of six hard working seventh and eighth graders: Debbie Armstrong, Laurie grades gave us. (good or bad!) We can see Johnson, Jean Fredricksen, Kathy Whitlatch, where improvement is needed (everywhere?) Diane Bean, and Charla Collins. They de- and where we need to buckle down and do cided that our money making project would our best. cided that our money making project would our best. begin at the first wrestling meet of the season scheduled for November 6.

On November 5, the executive committee decided that the Library Club would make decorations for the Christmas party. On December 10 they will decorate the

The Library Club is off to a good start this year, with plenty of members to help it

Dramatic Club

Approximately 35-40 members have joined Dramatics Club this year. Members were informed of the different part of the Consti-TAKE SURVEY tution relating to membership, dues, meeting dates, officers, and election of officers classes recently conducted a survey to de-After this took place the officers for the year were nominated. Of the nominees these officers were chosen. They are Jane Risk, president; Leslie Anderson; vice president; Chris Horner, secretary; and Brenda Hicks, treasurer. Valerie Paul was named newspaper reporter.
Play dates were discussed. The meeting

adjourned at 3:45.

Thursday, October 22, Dramatics Clubheld their first real meeting for this year.

Thoughts On Thanksgiving

Thanksgiving, what does it mean to you? Days of relaxation, and time out of school, Or does it have real meaning, and bring

back memories, When Pilgrims and Indians sat united for

their feast.
Whatever Thanksgiving means to you Please try and include a prayer or two,
For things you are thankful for,
Vernally your private your home. Your family, your friends, your home and

So as Thanksgiving comes our way, Stuff yourselves, but don't forget to pray!

Enrollment **Statistics**

This year's enrollment is now one more student than last year's total. Last year seventh grade had 223 students and eighth grade 200, giving a total of 423. This year there are 203 enrolled in seventh grade and 221 in eighth grade making a total

Lettermen's

The Lettermen's Club is for eighth grade boys who have earned a letter in either football, basketball, wrestling, or track from last year or this year and who wish to be members of the club, and for seventh graders who have earned a letter in football. As soon as a seventh grader earns a letter in basketball, wrestling, or track he can

The president of the club is John Snyder.

Other officers will be chosen later.
The faculty sponsors include Mr. Meggers. Mr. Taylor, Mr. Brainard, Mr. Cahalan,

and Mr. Campbell.

The Lettermen's Club held a picnic and have listed in the future such activities as swimming, attending college football, and basketball games and wrestling meets. The club is currently selling class pins.

HERE COME THE PINS!

Editorial

Well, kids, many of you are just recovering from the prospect of getting progress notices. For the seventh graders these are a new experience. They can really be a jolt while you were thinking, "Gee, and I thought I was doing good!" For the eighth graders, they are old stuff but important.

Well, the time has passed and now report cards are the topic of conversation. Before the shock has completely worn off from these, it'll be time to receive second quarter progress notes.

Members of the eighth grade science club are developing ideas for science projects.

Some of the members have already started work on their projects.

It's time to quit doing everything that's wrong, start listening, and start passing in assignments. Some kids get it licked and don't have to worry, but there are the others who never seem to realize the teacher expects him to do that assignment. Maybe, everybody else in the class, but not HIM. It's time now to get into the swing of the class and really work and make the honor roll your goal.

For those of us (myself included) who haven't been working to our full capacity, this is a good time to make a change. Even though one-half of our semester grade has already been determined, a real effort could change the future considerably. (it will have to in some cases!)

For those of you who are satisfied with

your grades, (anybody?) remember there is always room for improvement.

By putting your nose to the grindstone, the second quarter, you may have excel-lent results. (Possibly a sore nose!)

MRS. LARSON'S 8th GRADE LANGUAGE ARTS

Mrs. Larson's eighth grade language arts termine the favorite television programs of adults and of students. Adults polled were teachers and parents. Adults were to list their favorite TV shows; eighth grade students were asked to list theirs

on a day-to-day basis,
The results follow:
ADULT FAVORITES--Athletic events,
News and documentaries, Movies, "Mission Impossible", "Marcus Welby", "Johnny Cash", "Then Came Bronson", Carol Burnett, "Hawaii 5-0".

Student favorites--Programs listed were indicated as favorites by at least 20 of

indicated as favorites by at least 20 of the 86 eighth grade students.

MONDAY--NFL football, Doris Day;
TUESDAY--"Marcus Welby", "Mod Squad", movies; WEDNESDAY--"The Courtship of Eddie's Father", "Room 222", "Hawaii 5-0", "Where's Huddles"? "Medical Center"; THURSDAY--Flip Wilson, "Bewitched", "That Girl"; FRIDAY--"Love, American Style"; "The Partridge Family", "The Brady Bunch", "It Takes a Thief"; SATURDAY--Cartoons, "Mannix", "Adam-12", Athletic events, "Mission Impossible"; SUN-DAY--Bill Cosby; Western Theater, "The Young Rebels", "Bonanza", football, Walt Disney, "FBI", "Tom and Jerry".

CONCLUSIONS

1. Adults use TV for information more

1. Adults use TV for information more than do students, who are looking for en-

tertainment.
2. Some choices depend on the hours in which the programs are shown.

3. Students like humor and comedy, and adults tend to like drama in the entertaining shows.

4. Athletic events have a universal appeal.

5. Adults and students also share enthusiasm for "Marcus Welby", movies and "Hawaii 5-0".

6. Students probably spend more time

Messenger Staff

Valerie Paul Amanada Bullock Jane Risk Paige Klingler Darcy Pedersen Dale Johnson Janet McCalmant Joe Jackson Jennie Balcom Jackie O'Brien Connie Power Renee McSweeny Diane Morrow

Anna Ackley

Lawson Cummins Kim Skilling Monte Pedersen Nat Kleis Dana Jeffrey Stevan Knapp David Nash Cindy Green Debbie Lovell Terri McKern Tim Burkhart Marianne McCue Mark Oler

Mrs. Griswold, advisor photography staff Tom Whitlatch Ted Williams Pat Richards Dennis Willey Tom McCracken Greg Will Mr. Vaske, advisor

We Asked . . They Answered . .

We asked. . . "If you were granted 3 wishes, what would your first wish

They answered. . . Theresa Fett. . . Be at the high school with Mark.

Jose Luse. . . More wishes. Ron Luebbert. . . Get out of science

Darcy Pedersen. . . Something new???? Marianne McCue . . . Ban schools. Mrs. Simpson. . . My whole family would be happy and content.

Mike Cox. . . Wish for 10 more wishes Connie Power. . . That Manchester was here instead of there!

Mr. Meggers. . . That my wife would

get well.
Diane Moore. . . To be out of school Laurie Johnson and Patti Tharp. . . To get to wear jeans.

Mrs. Zoerink. . . That my other 2 wishes would come true.

Tana Lasho. . . To be with Mike. Mrs. Borg. . . Good Health.

We asked. . . What similarities or differences have you noticed in comparing Vernon Junior High School to your old elementary school?

They answered. . . . Kevin Lurth. . . Changing classes every

Doug Downey. . . More activities.
Scott Hansen. . . There's only one teach-

er for each subject.

Mike Stiffin. . . I just wish I were back in elementary!

Tony Jensen. . . There's a bigger choice of girls! YI! YI!

Howard Worm. . . The football games and running from class to class. Laurie Johnson. . . There's a lot more

Chris Munson. . . A lot more boys that are real neat!

Lynette Tanner. . . There's alot more teachers and you get to go from class to

Randy Sheppard. . . GIRLS! GIRLS! GIRLS! Rick Floyd. . . No recess.

We asked. . . "How does it feel to be an "upperclassman"?"

They answered . . . Darcy Pedersen . . I plead the 5th. Marianne McCue . . There's no difference

Paige Klingler. . O.K., I guess. Wendy Marshall. . High Connie Power. . It doesn't most of them.

Dale Johnson. . . same as a lower class-

Mark Henderson. . . I'm not really an upperclassman because there are still 4 grades ahead.

Cindy Green. . Inferior Jim Kray. . Beautiful Gary Fickel. . Lousy.

We asked. . . "What has this past month at Vernon Junior High meant to you? They answered. . .

Bruce Hucker. . . More fun, less bore-Brian Bennett. . . More food!

Jeff Stolze. . . Less time to mess around. Mr. Meggers. . . It looks like it's going to be a good year.

Jay Long. . . Not having to go home to lunch.

Brian Madeson. . . Meeting new people, and getting a taste of the hot lunch pro-

Curt McMillen. . . It's been fun and dif-Jim Harford. . . It's been more exciting

than elementary school. Mr. Barrow. . . To experience what a new group of young adults (7th graders)

are like.

Chris Munson. . . It's more exciting.

Tom Parman. . . More things to do.

Mr. Miller. . . It's been a busy but enjoyable month. I like the seventh grad-

Pat Swearingen. . This past month has meant alot of extra activities to do.

We asked. . . "What was your favor-ite "sthoww" in the summer?"

They answered. . . Cindy Green. . . Horseback riding Diane Hackert. . . Swimming Connie Power. . . Staying 36 miles north of Marion

Darcy Pedersen. . . Just running a-

Pete Schupanitz. . . Running

"Sthovw" is a scrambled version of T.V. Show.

squeeteague We asked....What would you do if you found a squeeteague in your bathtub? They answered ... Marianne McCue...Scream.
Paige Klingler...Pour in some bubble bath for him.

Rocky Jones....Sic my rubber ducky on it.
Diane Morrow....Play with it.
Kim Skilling....Scrub it clean.
Wendy Marshall....Make sure it doesn't
leave a dirty bathtub ring.
Tim Burgers...Sia my dog on it. Tim Burgess...Sic my dog on it. season. Our onl Laurie Johnson...Throw it out the window. close 8-6 game. Outstanding pla

Beth Mork....Send it to school. Brad Hutchins ... Let all the water out; then blow up the bathtub. April Sorensen....Fool around with it.

Connie Power....Jump in with it.(Oh) Jim Kray....Eat it. Mike Ford....Shampoo its hair. Gary Fickel.... Scream for my mommy!!

*A squeeteague is a salt water fish. We asked. . If you had a piece of zwieback, Jones.

what would you be eating? They answered Marianne McCue... Frogs.

Diane Morrow.... A purple striped lollipop.
Beth Mork.... Shrimp. John Snyder...Harry Pickle.
Renee McSweeny...A hot dog.
Paige Klingler...German food.
Wendy Marchall Wendy Marshall...Crud. Connie Power...Hot lunch. Darcy Pedersen....Psychadelic carrot. Laurie Johnson....Cow's ear. Dan Barnd....Teacher meat. Rocky Jones....Red strawberry, chocolate

sundae. Wally Walrath...Japanese food. Jackie O'Brien...Banana bread.
Jim Kray... Horse mane.
Amanda Bullock....Cow eye.
*Zwieback is a kind of bread or cake cut into slices and toasted dry in an oven.

thanksgiving question We asked...What is the best thing you like about Thanksgiving? They answered.....
Diane Morrow....White turkey meat!
Kim Skilling...No school!
Mike Ford...Turkey, what else?
Mrs. Simpson...All the food!
Kin Linn Christmas is nearer! Kip Linn.... Christmas is nearer! Brian Bennett.... The alka-seltzer. Pam Siefken.... To see all my cousins. Paige Klingler....Cranberry sauce. Dave Moore.... The days we get out of

school. Connie Power.... The stuffing of a turkey. Peter Schupanitz.... Seeing my Grandma!

Jim Kray....Eatin'.
Marianne McCue....Sleep late in the

kartoffel question

We asked... If someone asked how you would like your "Kartoffel" fixed, what would they be talking about?

They answered.... Spaghetti. Debbie Armstrong...Closet. Mr. Meggers...Electric stove. Julie Schultz....Sloppy Joes. Mrs. Tanner....Lunch.

Jim Harford ... Coffee. Denise Eppens....Intelligence, and hope to be an even better and more likeable person.

Ank Kleis... Meat loaf. Bart Wagner....Hamburger. Jerry Jacque....Ice cream
Mr. Steadman....A cart you fill.
*The German word "Kartoffel" means THE PINS ARE COMING!

Mr. Fowler Interviews

Mr. Fowler had these words to sav in a recent interview:

"In my opinion the school year is off to an extremely good start here at Vernon Junior High, and I feel that this is due in a large part to the spirit and enthusiasm of our student body. The seventh grade class has adjusted very well to junior high life, while in the most part, the eighth grade students are showing the leadership that is always desired from our older students.

There are two areas in which we hope improvement will be forthcoming. They are 1) study habits on the part of many students, particularly seventh graders, need to be improved. One of the things we hope we will be able to help you with in junior high is the improvement of your study techniques. 2) I see a need for improvement of table manners in the lunch room. With so many students eating in our lunch room, it is essential that each individual do his best to keep our lunch tables clean and free from litter. With a little effort on the part of all, the lunchroom atmosphere can be much

I certainly hope that each student will enjoy and benefit in the fullest this year at Vernon Junior High. If what I have observed this far is any indicator, this should be a banner year.

Messenger Sports

7th GRADE "A" SQUAD FINISHES 3-1 RECORD

The seventh grade "A" squad finished its season with a 3 wins 1 loss record. We talked to Mr. Brainard about this season's

'We had a very excellent season, and I feel that we moved the ball quite well all season. Our only loss was to Anamosa in a

Outstanding players were Backs: Perry Anderson, Brian Bennett, Mark Bush, Brad Ciha, Steve Jeffords, John Murdoch, Jeff Stolze, and Bart Wagner. Centers: Dave Nash, Lennie Vinson, Brian Kiburz, and Ken Thompson, Ends: Bill Dolley, Kevin Lurth, Reed Martin, Kelly Smith, Mike Spain, Mike Jones, John Wicke, Linemen: Bruce Hucker, Rich Lehew, Jay Long, George Moody, Don Ransford, Joe Schupanitz, Mitch Travis, Ank Kleis and Mike Lones

Our congratulations to the A squad for a fine season.

The seventh grade "B" squad finished its season with a 1 win 1 loss, 1 tie record. We talked with Coach Cahalan about his team's season.

"We had a very good season this year despite having a loss and tie on our record. As a whole I think we had a better team than last year and gained a lot of experience also." Some of our outstanding offensive players this year are Jim Boyd, John Hunt, Dale Gillespie, Dave Kinchelo and Joe Parker, who had a great season and was our key halfback who put it all together for us. Outstanding defensive players were

Brian Pals, Clarke Jones, and Jim Harford. Our congratulations to the B squad for a fine season.

7th B SQUAD 0-0 AGAINST LINN-MAR

The 7th grade B squad played against the Linn-Mar B squad to an exciting 0-0 finish. Even though the team did not score, Mr. Cahalan said the team had played a great game, but that "some mistakes kept us deep in our own territory." Some outstanding plays by the Indians defensive players kept the Lions from scoring. The players who were responsible for these plays were Clarke Jones, Brian Pals, Randy Hutchins, and Brian Larson. In the second half our offense started moving with good offensive ball handling by Jim Boyd and Joe Parker, behind the blocking of Dave Kincheloe, Dale Gillespie, and Tom Parmen.

Rocky Jones....Go hunting and shoot a lot MARION'S 8th DEFEATED of squirrels like YOU! MARION'S 8th DEFEATED BY ANAMOSA 12-0

Marion's A team was defeated by Anamosa 12-0. Tim Burgess caught two passes, Monte Krehbiel caught four. The defensive line looked good. Monte Krehbiel and John Barkdoll were singled out as playing a vary good game. But it was not as ing a very good game. But it was not enough as Anamosa won by two touchdowns.

Marion's B team also was defeated by Anamosa. Anamosa scored its first touch-down on a Marion fumble. Jerry Jacque and Gary Fickel threw some good passes, one of which could have resulted in a touchdown. The final score Anamosa 14, Marion 0.

ANNAMOSA DEFEATS MARION'S SEVENTH

The Marion 7th graders were stumped by the Anamosa "Blue Raiders" by an 8-6 set-back. John Murdoch scored the single Marion TD on a ten yard run late in the second quarter, but the extra point was not scored. The Raiders came back late in the fourth

quarter with a touchdown and the extra point was tallied.

Named for outstanding performance on defense were Mike Jones, Steve Jeffords, and Don Ransford.

This was the Indians third game of the season and at this point the record was 2-1.

The Indian's 7th grade B squad lost to Anamosa by a score of 8-0. Only two four minute quarters were played because it was raining steadily and the field was a sloppy

The Anamosa TD was scored late in the first quarter and the extra point was tallied. But the Indians put up a good fight against the Raiders.

8th GRADE COACH PLEASED WITH SEASON

I feel that almost everyone who stayed out this season contributed a great deal to our football team," said Mr. Taylor. There are many players on this B team that will be playing high school football. Some just have to grow and others have grown, but they lack coordination. They are now gaining fundamentals that will enable them to play football in high school.

The B squad ended their year with a 1-1 record. Their loss was to Anamosa who defeated them 12-0.

They scored on a Marion fumble which they picked up and ran for a touchdown. Had Anamosa not picked up the fumble and had we made it to the end zone on the pass play, it would have been a different ball game.

The A team finished this year with a 2-2 record. Mr. Meggers also said that he thinks this year's team is better than the previous year's.

"I feel that Rocky Jones, John Barkdoll, Mark Morgan, Monte Krehbiel, Tim Burgess, Mark Gerdts, John Snyder, Charles Vernon, Pidge Spear, and Marty Carter should do a good job next year for the freshmen," said Mr. Meggers.

"With the right attitude and desire, these young men could be a Wamac Conference championship team when they are seniors.

PRAIRIE DEFEATS MARION

Marion's A squad was defeated by Prairie 8-14. Rocky Jones tried to get the show on the road with a touchdown and extra

Coach Meggers reported that Monte Krehbiel did an excellent job on quarterbacking when he took over for injured Mark Morgan. He also commented that the line of defense looked great and the whole team played a good game.

HERE COME THE PINS!



PATTY ROBERTS

looks hard at work as she sews on her homemaking class project, a pant skirt. This is the first real sewing project for her class.



KRISTI CLENDENEN

concentrates on the work at hand, but Wendy Van Natta is more interested in the camera.